
 

 

 
 
 

 
PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS NO 30 of 2012 

Our Ref:  MT/PYD/63/95 Vol IV 

24 May 2012 
 
 

Further to Diving Operations and Research Activities Around Malta 
 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta notifies mariners that further to Notice to 
Mariners No 29 of 2012 of Transport Malta, the diving operations and research activities that will 
be carried out in different locations around Malta will now commence on the 30th May 2012 due to 
inclement weather and are expected to be completed by Friday 8th June 2012 weather permitting. 

 
Divers will carry out this work with the assistance of work boats “Sahara Z III” and “Gold Finder”. 
The work boats will be displaying the international Code of Signals Flag “A” and will have 
restricted manoeuvrability.  
 
Masters and operators of sea craft are advised to keep a sharp lookout, navigate with caution and 
slow speed and give the above positions a wide berth of at least 200m They are to comply with 
instructions given by Marsaxlokk Port Control (VTS) on VHF Channel 12. 
 
Chart affected: 2538 
       
 
Positions referred to WGS 84 DATUM. 

 
 
  


